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Electronically filed June 3, 2022 

Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street, N.E. 
Washington, D.C. 20426 
 
Subject:  Cutler Hydroelectric Project (FERC Project No. 2420-059) 

Response to FERC Additional Information Request on Final  
License Application 

 
Dear Secretary Bose: 
 
PacifiCorp is the owner, operator, and licensee of the Cutler Hydroelectric Project (Project) 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) Project No. 2420. On March 28, 2022, 
PacifiCorp submitted their Final License Application (FLA) pursuant to Title 18 Code of Federal 
Regulations (CFR) Section (§) 5.17(a). The current license expires March 31, 2024.  
 
On April 22, 2022, after initial review of the FLA, FERC identified a need for additional 
information regarding a Candidate species for listing under the Endangered Species Act, the 
monarch butterfly (Danaus plexippus). Although there is no requirement for analysis of a 
Candidate species, FERC is requesting the additional information because it is possible that the 
monarch butterfly may become a federally protected species during the term of any license FERC 
may issue for the Project. Therefore, an environmental analysis of the monarch butterfly has 
been attached as Exhibit E supplemental text (Attachment A). PacifiCorp is not resubmitting the 
entirety of Exhibit E, but rather supplementing the information provided in the FLA filed on  
March 28, 2022.  
 
This AIR is submitted in accordance with the Integrated Licensing Process pursuant to 18 CFR 
§ 5.21. This letter and its enclosures have been filed electronically. The security classification of 
each component in this packet is shown in the enclosure table below. Additionally, this filing 
will be available on PacifiCorp’s Cutler Relicensing website: 
https://www.pacificorp.com/energy/hydro/cutler.html. If you have any questions concerning 
these documents, please contact Eve Davies, Cutler Relicensing Project Manager, at  
801-220-2245. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mark A. Sturtevant 
Vice President, Renewable Resources 
 
ED: NVH: BB 
 
 

Mark Sturtevant

https://na2.documents.adobe.com/verifier?tx=CBJCHBCAABAAqyEFdruEPsqkB2gPRVlNwiEd5wFi9jfQ
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